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Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee

STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:               5

DATE: 

March 2, 2000

PROPOSED MOTION:    2000-0129 
PREPARED BY: 
Clifton Curry
SUBJECT: Proposed Motion 2000-0129 authorizes King County to enter into an interlocal agreement with the Office of the Administrator for the Courts to expand the Superior Court Unified Family Court Project.

SUMMARY: This motion would allow the King County Superior Court to accept an increase in state funding for its Unified Family Court.  The Unified Family Court is a pilot project at the regional Justice Center in Kent that was initiated in 1997.  

Unlike a regular court that deals with separate family law matters on a case by case basis, the unified family court provides case management services for families that have multiple court cases or issues such as domestic violence, mental illness, substance abuse, or other family violence or abuse.  Under this pilot, families are assigned to a single judge and commissioner (rather than separate matters being assigned to different judges and commissioners) for all family law actions in which they are involved.  In the regular family law hearing and adjudication process, the court will make decisions or order that certain actions take place but it is up to the individual to seek out services or to ensure that court orders are met.  In the unified court model, a case manager coordinates each family’s cases and services, identifies procedural issues, makes referrals to other programs, and encourages alternative dispute resolution.  In addition, each case is monitored for compliance with court ordered services and evaluations.  The court also provides workshops and other training on issues affecting families and children.

This motion will allow the court to expand access to the program, add resources for compliance monitoring, develop tracking systems, and improve project evaluation systems.  The grant is from the Office of the Administrator of the Courts and adds $80,450.  This amount will allow the court to hire a second case manager for the program.  The supplemental budget request for this grant was scheduled to be heard in the Budget and Fiscal Management Committee on March 1, 2000.  
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1. Jorene Moore, Supervisor of the Unified Family Court Program, Superior Court
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